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Happy New Year and | hope you all had a good break! Term 3 has started well with children
focussed on their learning and keen to find out about their new topics: Y5/6’s topic is ‘SOS’ which
focuses on natural disasters, Y3/4’s topic is ‘Savage Stone age’, KS1’s topic is ‘Superheroes’,
RB’s topic is ‘This is Me’ and EYFS continue to follow the children’s interest with Reception
focussing on ‘Robots’ Nursery on ‘Castles’. | am sure your children will have lots to tell you about

their topic as the term progresses — do ask them!

ATTENDANCE: Whole school target for 2018/19 = 96%

Whole school attendance to date = 95.5%

Well done to KS1 and Resource Base whose
attendance so far this term is above our school

target.

At the end of last term, children with good
attendance were rewarded as follows:

105 children with 96%-+ attendance from

September were awarded 2 House Points Y5/6 (Norway, Russia, Sweden) = 95.5%
83 children with 100% attendance from RB (France, Germany) = 96.3%

September were awarded 5 House Points

Last fortnight:

Whole school attendance = 95.7%
Reception (Brazil, USA) = 93.8%
KS1 (Australia, China, India) = 98.0%
Y3/4 (Italy, Spain, UK) = 98.0%

All children with 100% attendance during

Term 2 were awarded a pencil/ruler etc and have their photo on our 100% attendance

board

We will continue to monitor attendance again this term and reward children weekly for 100%
attendance and at the end of term for good attendance.

ADMISSION POLICY UPDATE:

The Academy Council of The Avenue Primary School and Children's Centre is consulting on its
proposed Admissions Policy for 2020-2021 between 10th December 2018 and 31st January 2019,
a copy of which can be found on the The Avenue School website. Any comments should be emailed
to the Academy Council be email c/o: admin@avenue.wilts.sch.uk

https://www.avenue.wilts.sch.uk/website/admissions policy /182456
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STAFFING UPDATE:

| am pleased to be able to tell you that Mrs Ritson has had her baby — a healthy baby girl.
Congratulations to Mrs Ritson.

NEW STAFF:

As mentioned in the last newsletter, Mrs Tenant has joined the teaching team to cover Mrs Ritson’s
maternity leave. She has made a positive start in both Brazil and Italy classes.

This term we have welcomed 4 new members of staff to the TA team: Mrs Dodman will now be
working at a TA across different classes, alongside her librarian role, Miss Pullen joins the Resource
Base team and Miss Barclay & Miss Harrison join the Nursery TA team.

We also welcome some new MDSAs: Mrs Dean, Miss Pullen and Miss Harrison have joined the
team.

Welcome to all our new staff.

WESSEX WATER

On Tuesday 15" January, Mrs Smith and Mr Stevens from Wessex Water came to visit The Avenue.
We were very fortunate to have a whole school assembly, where the children learnt about the water
cycle and waste water. They were fascinated to find out what can and can’t be put down a toilet!
After this, they worked with Year 5/6 looking at climate change and conducting experiments on
different water types. The children were thoroughly engaged and enjoyed a hands-on approach to
introduce their new topic for the term — SOS!

SPORTS AMBASSADOR CONFERENCE

On Tuesday 15" January, Merelita and Liam represented The Avenue at the Young Sports
Ambassdor Conference. They travelled to Trowbridge Civic Centre to learn about the principles of
competition and how to make sporting activites a meaningful experience for all children taking
part. Merelita and Liam will be giving a whole school assembly, and we look forward to seeing
what they learnt.

Readers of the Term: Book winners from the lucky dip box for Term 2 were:
David in UK, Reuben in India, Dylan in Australia, Rusiate in Russia and Kaira in Sweden.
Don’t forget to fill in your reading diary for your chance to win.

Well done to everyone who is doing more reading — keep it up!
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OUR SCHOOL DAY

Just a reminder thanithe morning the schoajateswill now be unlocked at 8:3%m, as stated in the
letter that went out earlier this term.
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Find out more about becoming an emergency foster carer.
Visit www.wiltshire.gov.uk, email fostering@wiltshire.gov.uk
or call 0800 169 6321

POLITE REMINDER

Our school is a no smoking site and this includes the entrance to our school. Ple
respect this.

MILITARY PARENTS

Just a reminder that Mrs. Leeson our Parent and Support Worker is available to discuss any
concerns that you may have in relation to the impact the upcoming exercises and tours may
have on your child. If you wish to arrange an appointment you can call the main office or
alternatively drop into school to arrange. If you would like your child to create a “bluey” whilst a
loved one is away, please could you provide contact details in a sealed envelope for the attention
of Mrs. Leeson, so that this can be arranged. As with last time, if postage is required they will be
sent home with the child but if postage is free they will be sent directly.

Members of the Army Reserve

Please let the school know if either parent is on full time commitment to the Army Reserve
because we will receive extra funding to support your child in school — just as we do for members
of the regular armed forces.




A Vision for Specidl

Education in Wiltshire

Micholas will come together in the new, purpose-built modern school at
Rowdeford, Rowde, from 202 3.

The buildings at Larkrise and 5t Micholas are past their prime, out of date
and need replacing.

They no longer meet Department for Education guidelines on space.

They don't have enough outdoor green areas for children to play and
leam in the fresh air.

We also need a new vision because the numbers of children we care for is
rising, and the money we have to pay for it is falling.

But this is not about saving money.

The investrment means we are committing more to special education needs.
Mot less.

Wiiltshire Council is proud and pleased to announce a bright new future for children with
special educational needs.

We propose a bold investment of around £20m in two new centres of excellence in the
county — purpose-built and amply equipped, giving our children a better start in life than
ever before,

The new and extended campuses are proposed for Rowdeford, near

Devizes, and Exeter House, Salisbury.

The new direction for SEND in Wiltshire will mean keeping

Rowdeford at Rowde, 5t Nicholas at Chippenham, anc
Larkrise, Trowbridge, open until the new schools are
completed in autumn 2023,

All the pupils and staff teams from Larkrise and 5t

Owr vision targets our budget to provide a better education and a better experience for
our children.

This vision is based on three years of consultation with families, schools and communities. It offers a future where
we concentrate the best facilities, the best teaching, and the best leaming environment in spedialist locations in
the north and south of the county, rather than only being available in some parts of Wiltshire.

It means our expertise and experience can be applied in greater strength with greater purpose and greater focus
across two centres, reaching out to all schools.

It right rmiean a little more travel time for some children.
For many it could mean less.
For all, it will promise a better education, better life chances, and better outcomes. It also assures:

-
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great teaching from well-trained, well-paid, caring, specialist and dedicated staff

the right facilities and support: hydro-pools, sensory rooms, physio, open outdoor space, speech and
language therapy, family care

strong community links — with cafés, community gardens and public playing fields

attractive, comfortable, child-scale buildings - safe, friendly, calm and engaging places with wide corridors
and lots of natural light

closer links between SEMD schools and neighbouring mainstream schools. Each have resources the others
can benefit from

links with specialist nurseries, offering children with special needs seamless attention from the time they
are tots to their teenage years

both sites are on good road routes, central to the home
locations of children and young people with SEND and with

space to expand. Wiltshire Council

We look forward to discussing our vision with parents, e Where everybody matters
families and schools.




Talk & Tour

Tuesday 5™ February 2019
9.00am to 11.00am

Open Day

Tuesday 2™ July 2019

9.00am to 11.00am and 5.00pm to 6.30pm
Headteacher talks at 10.00am and 6.00pm

“The school is a vibrant and happy place
where pupils are cared for well
and strive to do as well as they can”

“Highly inclusive and ambitious ethos
and culture” Ofsted 2017
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